
Regarding the criminal proceeding against journalists of Slidstvo.Info and 
their involvement in the surveillance over former US Ambassador to Ukraine 

Marie Yovanovitch. 
 

On 3 March 2020, a journalist and editor from Slidstvo.info, a member of the 
Organized Crime and Corruption Reporting Project (OCCRP), have found out that their 
platform was under investigation in criminal proceedings in a case of possible 
surveillance initiated by the Ministry of Internal Affairs of Ukraine. 

The Prosecutor General's Office of Ukraine announced that the Main 
Investigation Department of the National Police of Ukraine is investigating criminal 
proceeding on the facts disseminated on the Internet regarding the surveillance of US 
Ambassador to Ukraine Marie Yovanovitch in Ukraine.  

Procedural guidance in the specified criminal proceeding is carried out by the 
Prosecutor General's Office as well as measures are taken for a comprehensive and 
impartial investigation of the circumstances of the criminal offense and the adoption 
of lawful decisions within a reasonable time. 
 

 


